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IMPORTANT DATES   

 Time Details 

April   

Thursday 1st   9.00am  
2.30pm 

Assembly / Easter Raffle draw 
Last Day of Term 1-Early Finish 

Monday 19th  All Day First Day of Term 2 

Wednesday 21st – 22nd  All Day Grade 3 Camp Kookaburra Corop 

Monday 26th -27th  All Day Grade 4 Camp Swan Hill  

May   

Tuesday 18th  9.00am – 2.45pm  School House Athletics Carnival  

Tuesday 25th  9.15am – 2.45pm  Gymnastic Program Prep – Grade 4  

Wednesday 26th – 28th  All Day Grade 5 Camp Anglesea 

June    

Tuesday 1st  9.15am – 2.45pm  Gymnastic Program Prep – Grade 4  

Tuesday 8th  9.15am – 2.45pm  Gymnastic Program Prep – Grade 4  

Tuesday 15th  9.15am – 2.45pm  Gymnastic Program Prep – Grade 4  

August    

Monday 9th – 11th  All Day Grade 6 Urban Camp 

Parents and carers of award winners are invited to attend the assembly. 

 

Reminders:  
 

 CSEF- Do you hold a concession card?  
You may be eligible for CSEF. Please see the office. 

 Book Fees- Please see the office if you have not paid for your 

 booklist & school fees. 

 
 
Congratulations 
We would like to congratulate Caitlin O, Abbey S and Rhiannon T for representing Bendigo in under 11 soccer last 
weekend, well done!  
    
 

Principal: Jo Menzel 
School Council President: Claire Flanagan-Smith 

PFA President: Renee Selkrig 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

~OUR VALUES~ 
 

Kind 
I understand that 
everyone is different 
I co-operate 
I respect myself, 
others and the 
environment 
I am community 
minded 
I belong 
 
 

Curious 
I am a learner 
I seek knowledge 
I ask questions 
I explore and wonder 
I create 
 
 
 

Brave 
I am honest 
I am independent 
I have high 
expectations 
I am resilient 
I am open to feedback 
 
 
 

 

 
 

   

Our Vision: 
QHPS students are empowered to be 
engaged learners. Our community 
fosters a culture of respect and 
belonging. 

2021 TERM DATES 
Term 1 January 28– April 1 
Term 2 April 19 – June 22 
Term 3 July 12 – September 17 
Term 4 October 4 – December 17 
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SUPERVISION RESPONSIBILITIES BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL 
At Quarry Hill Primary School, the school grounds are supervised by staff from 8.45am before school and until 
3.45pm after school. 
There may be staff in attendance at the school before and after those times but those staff may be involved in 
tasks such as meetings or lesson preparation. This means that these staff members will not be supervising students. 
I know that a number of parents accompany their children to school and wait to see that they are settled. This 
practice is fine, and is certainly encouraged, as parents are supervising their own children.  
 
Formal before and after school care is available within the school grounds and is operated by Camp Australia. 
Information regarding this program is available from the office, or can be accessed online at 
https://www.campaustralia.com.au/Schools/QuarryHillPrimarySchool/3550/B294  
 
REGISTERING FOR OUT OF HOURS SCHOOL CARE – CAMP AUSTRALIA 
To help families prepare for the new school year, bookings for Outside School Hours Care are now open for 2021.  It 
is recommend families register an account with Camp Australia and always book in advance.  
Parents/guardians must register their child by completing an online enrolment form via the parent portal. It’s 
important that parents/guardians fill out all compulsory enrolment documentation for their child and notify of any 
medical conditions, illnesses etc., to ensure the health and safety of all children in the program. 
Families can register for free at https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-contacts 
 
School Uniform 
It is wonderful to see the majority of our students wearing full school uniform. With the change in weather upon 
us, there are some variations that are beginning to creep in that are not part of our dress code.  
The information below is from our Student Dress Code Policy.  

Children are expected to wear the following: 
 navy/white checked school dress, navy pinafore 
 white, maroon or navy short or long-sleeved polo shirt with logo 
 navy rugby top with logo 
 bomber jacket with logo 
 navy shorts, trousers or skorts 

 Shoes are to be flat heeled with enclosed toes. Sneakers are preferable for all physical education 
activities.  

 Socks & tights must be in school colours. 
 Broad brimmed hats as issued by the school are to be worn for all outside activities from September 

1st to April 30th. (In line with our Sun Smart Policy) 
 Children are encouraged to wear clothing with the school logo. All other logos are unacceptable.  
 Stripes on pants, shorts, shirts or windcheaters are not allowed. 
 Shorts and trousers must be plain navy blue - denim clothing is not allowed. 
 No jewellery to be worn except for ear studs and watches. 
 Students are expected to wear their hair tied back when long enough to do so. 
 Hair bands, ribbons, clips etc. must be in school colours. 
 Sunglasses are acceptable but must comply with minimum ASA standards and be clearly named. 
 In cold weather, skivvies or long sleeve t-shirts in school colours may be worn under uniform. 
 Coats and wind proof jackets are preferred in school colours. 
 
The continued support of our school community in ensuring the wearing of school uniform is greatly appreciated. 
Part of the purpose of the uniform is that it allows all students to feel equal. It helps reduce competition between 
students on the basis of clothing. 
If your child has outgrown their jumpers and jackets, the PFA has a number of second hand garments for sale for 50 
cents. Please contact the office if you are interested. Please note that sizes are limited.  
 
 
 
 

https://www.campaustralia.com.au/Schools/QuarryHillPrimarySchool/3550/B294
https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-contacts
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Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund applications 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting 
activities. 
 
If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health Care Card 
or Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible. There is also a special 
consideration category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
 
Payment amounts this year are $125 for eligible primary school students. Payments are made direct to the school 
to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
 
If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this year, 
unless there has been a change in your family circumstances. 
 
If you would like to apply for the first time, please contact the school office on 54433 537 and ask for an application 
form.  
 
You can also download the form, and find out more about the program and eligibility, on the Department of 
Education and Training’s Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund web page. 
 
Check with the school office if you are unsure, and please return completed forms to the school office as soon as 
possible. 
 
Production Update 2021 
After consultation with the Greater City of Bendigo Events Manager, we will need to further postpone the already 
rescheduled Quarry Hill school production until 2022.  Historically this has been an inclusive P-6 event celebrating 
and showcasing the hard work that students undertake throughout the year into a final whole school stage 
show.  Unfortunately, due to the COVID density limit requirements (for performers) at local venues we are unable 
to find a suitable venue to hold a school wide production. This includes the Ulumbarra Theatre.   
To give children opportunities to perform, we will focus more on assembly performances this year to showcase 
students’ creative performance work.  Jeremie Collard will use Music classes for this purpose. Susan Steele will also 
ask her keyboard students to perform as well.  Families will be notified prior to their child’s performance in order 
for them to make arrangements to attend.   
It is disappointing news, but something beyond our control.  
  

Cybersafety  
eSmart Topic: Beacon - Cyber Safety Educational App 
Beacon is a free cyber safety educational app designed to keep parents and carers up to date with trusted, tailored 

information, to help keep their kids safe online. 
 Beacon is designed specifically for parents as a personalised, one-stop-shop for reliable information about the 

online world. It arms parents and carers with the knowledge they need to confidently help navigate their 
children’s digital behaviour and reduce harms we know are associated with being online. 

 Beacon will shine a light on the online world with:  
• Articles and videos backed by the latest research 
• Tailored content and alerts, unique to your family needs 
• Create your own family agreement 
• Help and services that are available to you and your family 

 
Beacon can be downloaded for free at the App Store or Google Play.  
 
https://beacon.telethonkids.org.au/ 
 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx#link22
https://beacon.telethonkids.org.au/
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STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
KIND 
Chad C (Room 8)  for showing kindness to all of his friends and classmates. 
Jobe B (Room 2) being a kind and caring class member by setting up the class each morning. 
Ryan D (Room 1) always being respectful of others in the classroom. 
Charlie K (Room 13) for supporting his teacher and helping her with the classroom routines.  
CURIOUS 
Nixon S (Room 9) for exceptional mathematical thinking in the Investigation Room. 
Noah S (Room 8) always showing curiosity when learning new things.  
Sullivan H (Room 6) for his hard work and focus during reading group. 
Isaiah M (Room 14)  for fabulous work on designing an ad to convince classmates to exercise daily. 
Jack B (Room17) meeting his learning goal and completing his comic for his narrative. 
Mietta W (Room17)  for writing an engaging narrative, you did an excellent job to create a picture in the 

readers mind.  
Tom R (Room 13) for an enthusiastic and careful approach to his learning. 
Arya R (Room 12) excelling in the area of literacy in Term 1. Well done Arya   
 
BRAVE 
Lily M (Room 9) being brave to write her name and know the name of her letters and sounds.  
Olivia C (Room 8) for sharing her ideas during class discussions.  
Ailis O (Room 6)  persisting with her part – part – whole numbers during maths. 
Summer H (Room 10)  being brave and always giving her best possible effort. 
Asher K (Room 15)  for being independent and honest class member of Room 15. Well done! 
Walt G (Room 10)  always giving everything a crack even when he is unsure! 
Lacey C (Room 17)   for completing such a beautiful piece of ‘table manners’ poster! 
Ella G (Room 10)  always putting in her best efforts and showing enthusiasm and interest for all 

classroom activities.  
 
National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence 
Friday March 19th was the National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence. This initiative is all about 
connecting schools and communities to find workable solutions to bullying and violence.   
This year Quarry Hill, decided to focus on our value of Kind and what that means and looks like when interacting 
with others.  Multi-age sessions saw younger children working with older children doing activities to that 
championed kindness. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550     
Email: quarry.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au      
Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au 
Phone: 03 5443 3537    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cross Country  



Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550     
Email: quarry.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au      
Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au 
Phone: 03 5443 3537    
 

Flynn’s  Story 
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Get Active Kids  
The Get Active Kids Voucher Program helps eligible families get their kids involved in organised sport and recreation 
activities by reimbursing the cost of membership and registration fees, uniforms and equipment. Eligible children 
may be able to receive up to $200 each. 
https://www.getactive.vic.gov.au/vouchers/ 
 

Vocal Lessons 
From Term 2, students at Quarry Hill Primary School have an opportunity to access singing lessons from a vocal 
teacher, Hayley Trounson. The cost is $15.00 per week, paid as a term invoice. 
If you are interested, please contact Hayley directly for further information - hayley.trounson@hotmail.com 
 

Back Creek Trail Scavenger Hunt  
Join the hunt and explore Bendigo’s Back Creek Trail – find all 10 scavenger hunt tiles, 
visit some of Bendigo’s best cafés, discover the secret mural, and go into the draw to 
win a prize! 
Runs from Saturday 27th March to Sunday 25th April 
Download a scavenger hunt map: https://bit.ly/JoinTheHunt2021 
For more info visit: https://fb.me/BendigoScavengerHunt 
This is a free family-friendly event supported by City of Greater Bendigo and created 
by local artist Wes Franklin. 
  
Piano Lessons  
Piano Lessons available at QHPS: 
If you have ever wanted your child to take up piano, now is a great time! Susan Steele has taught at QHPS for a 
number of years and has vacancies during school time on Thursdays and Fridays for Term 2. 
Contact her directly at susansteelepiano@gmail.com or via text on 0408 343 658 for further details. 

Join us on a cultural adventure at Vaughan Springs, Castlemaine Diggings National Heritage Park. Come and listen 
to the Dja Dja Wurrung Rangers stories about this special cultural landscape. A fun filled activity with Aboriginal 
games, painting and interpretation.  
This activity is suitable for children aged 6-12, who must be accompanied by a parent or guardian aged 18 or over. 
When: Friday April 9th, 10:00am – 11:30am 

Where: Vaughan Springs Day Visitor Area, Dry Diggings Track, Vaughan, VIC 3451 

Who: Suitable for families with primary and/or preschool aged children.  

Bookings: Bookings are essential and can be made via the Parks Victoria Junior Ranger website, 
https://juniorrangers.com.au/whats-on/ 

More Information Ph: 13 1963 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 

mailto:hayley.trounson@hotmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2FJoinTheHunt2021&data=04%7C01%7Cquarry.hill.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C57e0536d10a0458d93e308d8e76bf218%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637513799045423040%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=hil%2B3QFNRXKn995V7amxpRQktDxibrgcTvujy49PQbo%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffb.me%2FBendigoScavengerHunt&data=04%7C01%7Cquarry.hill.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C57e0536d10a0458d93e308d8e76bf218%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637513799045423040%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=kfO88rjNHEylQ92nYTKZ3J4aRURDAuky60SPXoBqtqc%3D&reserved=0
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https://juniorrangers.com.au/whats-on/
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